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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE relating to sheriff's civil unit fees; and amending Ordinance 14792, Section 2, and K.C.C. 4.104.010.

SUMMARY:


Proposed Ordinance 2007-0577 would increase fees for a variety of civil filing services based on inflation with a projected increase in revenue over existing fee collection of $95,189.
BACKGROUND:

The King County Sheriff’s Office, under state law, is responsible for providing services to citizens seeking to enforce civil court orders or processes.  The services range from the service of summonses, subpoenas, and warrants, serving writs, and posting notices of sale.  State law, RCW 36.18.040 and RCW 36.28.010, set fees to allow the sheriff to recover the costs of providing these services.  In addition, the sheriff can recover the costs in support of these civil court duties, such as, for notarizing documents, postage, and fingerprint services. 

The state legislature set the base levels for these fees in 1992.  However, the statute contains the following language:

“…Nothing contained in this section permits the expenditure of public funds to defray costs of private litigation. Such costs shall be borne by the party seeking action by the sheriff, and may be recovered from the proceeds of any subsequent judicial sale, or may be added to any judgment upon proper application to the court entering the judgment. 

     (3) Notwithstanding subsection (1) of this section, a county legislative authority may set the amounts of fees that shall be collected by the sheriff under subsection (1) of this section to cover the costs of administration and operation.”

The county has not adjusted these fees since 2003.  The sheriff is requesting that fees be increased to reflect inflation since 2003 (the schedule of existing fees and the proposed new fees are attached).  
The proposal would raise most fees and add a projected $95,189 in new revenues for 2009 (the Fiscal Note is attached).  As noted above, the local legislative authority may set fees to capture the costs of administering these services.  
Per King County Code 4.04.075, a fiscal note outlining the fiscal impact of this legislation is required and is attached.

ANALYSIS:
Proposed Ordinance 2007-0577 would increase fees reflecting inflation since they were last raised in 2003.  The fees reasonably reflect the costs of providing services and comply with state statute.  This would be only the second time these fees have been raised since 1993.
Options:
· Approve the fee ordinance as transmitted.
· Do not approve the increase in fees, recognizing that the increased revenues of $95,000 would not be available to the General Fund.
REASONABLENESS:

Proposed Ordinance 2007-0577 appears to be a reasonable budget and policy decision.  
INVITED: 

1. Dewayne Pitts, Chief Financial Officer, King County Sheriff’s Office
ATTACHMENTS:


1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0577
2. Fiscal Note
3. Regulatory Note

